The Evolution of the Action Team for LAN 67
The Department of Children and Family Services convened a “Permanency Enhancement Symposium” in June, 2008.  The Development of Action Teams was an outgrowth of that symposium.  The goal was to use the action teams as the vehicle for addressing four major outcomes:  1) Improve Remain Home Permanency Outcomes

2) Improve Return Home Permanency Outcomes 3) Improve Adoption/Guardianship Permanency Outcomes and 4) Improve Cultural Responsiveness to Reduce Overrepresentation of African American Youth in Foster Care.  The notion was the Regional Administrators and LAN Co-Conveners would share responsibility for convening the teams and bringing a diverse group of stakeholders together to work on the outcomes as it impacted their particular LAN.  
LAN 67 got off to a rather rocky start.  There had been little or no reference made to Action Teams in the LAN meetings and no one appeared to be owning the process.  By February, 2009 LAN 67’s Action Team began to take shape.  We started as a small group of about 5 people and have emerged as a group of more than 25 meeting monthly.  Our members include persons representing health care, child welfare, parents, mental health, early childhood, education and the courts.  Early on we decided that our focus would be Remain Home and Return Home.  We became acutely aware that our LAN was not only the largest LAN, but was responsible for the highest incident of children 0-6 coming into care.  We learned that the average age of the parents of these children were between 20-29 years of age and we learned that the overriding need for state intervention was neglect.  

The LAN 67 Action Team is best described as wanting to move beyond identifying barriers or gaps in service.  We want to look at the barriers that prevent parents from using the services.  We wanted to look at new ways to bare down on the system to make sure the families who need assistance are the ones for whom service is provided, both efficiently and effectively.    We wanted to move away from sharing resources with one another to making them known through more everyday vehicles that parents use.  We decided early on that it is critical to begin to figure out ways to use parents to talk to parents and possibly become the initial point of contact for outreach.    

· We are looking to use the action team as an “advisory board” to the Family Advocacy Center.

· We are exploring the possibility of developing a clearing house to connect families to resources that would be managed by parents.
· We are working on developing monthly resource fairs that would be held in the community at locations that parents would most likely be i.e., schools, churches etc.  These fairs would be for the community not for US.
· We feel that there is a need to have written information available in key locations that parents have ready access to i.e., stores, laundromats, hospitals, daycare centers etc

· We feel very strongly that the Action Team must take responsibility for monitoring all plans, solutions and activities

· We are looking at ways to more consistently connect everyone we touch to preschool and early learning opportunities
We want our Action Team to be an open forum for any and all who care to participate.  
